January 31, 2007

Keep United States Taxpayer Money Out of Kim Jong-il’s Pockets

Dear Colleague:


You may be aware of this month’s Wall Street Journal story, “United Nations Dictators Program,” that revealed that the North Korean government has in all likelihood pocketed hundreds millions of dollars in hard currency from the United Nations Development Program (UNDP).  It is shocking that despite our strong sanctions against this aggressive dictatorship, they have still been able to defraud a United Nations fund to which we contributed $108 million in the most recent fiscal year.


The UNDP was easily manipulated by the North Koreans.  When hiring staff in country, the UNDP was forced to hire employees handpicked by the government.  These employees’ salaries were then paid to the North Korean government instead of directly to the employee, ensuring that the government took a healthy cut.  While 30 projects were being run in North Korea, UN auditors were unable to visit the project sites to confirm if even a shovelful of dirt had been turned.  Additionally, the North Koreans insisted that all local suppliers be paid in cash so that the spending would be untraceable.


All of these oversights were blatantly against the UNDP’s own rules.  It is estimated that since 1998, Kim’s regime may have pocketed up to $100 million from the UNDP.  Certainly, much of this money could have gone to the everyday luxuries that keep Kim and his generals fat and happy (iPods, Segway scooters, and fine cognac) or to development of conventional and nuclear weapons.

To ensure that the UN takes the necessary steps to prevent any further abuse, I am introducing legislation to withhold U.S. funding for the general UNDP account.  While Secretary Ban has already called for an investigation, it is incumbent upon us to back him up by providing him with the stick of withholding funds.  The General Assembly has ignored previous scandals and North Korea itself sits on the executive board of the UNDP.  In order to ensure that real reform happens we must have strong Congressional oversight.


For a copy of the legislation or to become a cosponsor, please contact my Legislative Assistant, Andrew Wimer, at x54465 or andrew.wimer@mail.house.gov.







Sincerely,







Scott Garrett







Member of Congress

